SEPA DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE (DNS)
SEATTLE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
VISION ZERO 35TH AVENUE SW AND SW ROXBURY STREET ROAD SAFETY CORRIDOR PROJECT

Description of proposal: As part of the Vision Zero Safety initiative SDOT proposes to re-channelize SW Roxbury
Street between 17" and 35" Avenues SW and 35" Avenue SW between SW Roxbury and SW Willow Streets. Re-
channelized road sections will have one lane of travel in each direction and a center turn lane. On SW Roxbury Street
SDOT will pave the roadway between 17" and 18"™ Avenues SW, install curb ramps, upgrade existing push buttons with
new accessible pedestrian signal style push buttons at 17" Avenue SW, paint curbs at Delridge Way SW/SW Roxbury
St/16" Ave SW, install signs to clarify the left turn movement from 4" Avenue SW to westbound SW Roxbury Street,
install transit lanes between 25" and 30" Avenue SW and bike lanes between 18" and 24™ Avenues SW and 30" and 35"
Avenues SW. New speed and safety signs and lane markers will be added at selected sites throughout the corridor.
Traffic signal heads and in-pavement vehicle detections will be adjusted for the new lane alignments. Signals will be
synchronized for reduced speed limits.

Proponent & City of Seattle, Department of Transportation (SDOT)
Lead Agency: Seattle Municipal Tower

700 Fifth Ave, Suite 3800

P.O. Box 34966

Seattle, WA 98124-4996

Location of proposal including street address, if any
Lead Agency: SDOT

SDOT has determined that this proposal would not have a probable significant adverse impact on the environment. An
environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030 (2) (c¢). This decision was made after
review of a completed environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead agency. This information may
be examined in the Seattle Department of Planning and Development Public Resource Center at 700 Fifth Ave., Suite
2000, Seattle. Documents are also available at the Southwest Branch of the Seattle Public Library located at 9010 35th
Ave. S.W Seattle, at the High Point Branch of the Seattle Public Library located at 3411 S.W. Raymond St., Seattle and
on the project websites at http://www.seattle.gov/transportation/35thSW.htm or http://www.seattle.gov /transportation/roxbury.htm.

This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2) and Seattle Municipal Code (SMC) 25.05.340; the lead agency will not act
on this proposal for 14 days from the issue date below. Comments must be submitted by 5:00 P.M. Friday August 14,
2015

Issue Date: July 31, 2015 /

SEPA Regpﬂ‘me Of{‘. ial: Scott Kubly, Director, SDOT
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Signature

Agency contact: Jim Curtin Telephone: 206-684-8874
e-mail address: Jim.Curtin@seattle.gov

Any interested person may appeal this DNS by submitting a Notice of Appeal and a $85.00 filing fee to the Office of the
Hearing Examiner located at 700 Fifth Ave, Suite 4000, Seattle; mailing address: P.O. Box 94729, Seattle, WA 98124-
4729; telephone: (206) 684-0521. The appeal must be filed no later than 5:00 p.m. Friday August 21,2015. The
appellant should be prepared to make specific factual objections. See SMC 25.05.680 A(2)(a)(ii) for SEPA appeal
procedures.



